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 We are nearing the mid term point and all classroom 
 programmes are now in full swing. As Principal, I’m in 
 the privileged position of being able to visit classrooms 
 each day and witness the rich learning that is going on. 
 As you will be aware, there is a nationwide move to 
 improve the attendance rates of a number of tamariki. 
 As a country, our levels of regular attendance fall 
 significantly below those of other countries. This year, 
 for the first five weeks of the year, our school rates 
 have risen to over 86% attendance on any given day. 
 We’ve been really pleased with this increase but there 
 is still work to be done. As the weather starts to get 
 colder and wetter, it is still very important that your child 
 attends school unless they are unwell. Children learn 
 best when they receive repetitive instruction every day. 
 We, as a school, will continue to work closely with the 
 community on ensuring our children get the best 
 possible start they can to their education. 

 Yesterday when the weather was wet, daily attendance 
 dropped by 10%, this is 65 students - the equivalent of 
 more than two full classes away.  Please remember 
 that rain is not a reason to keep your children home 
 from school. 

 Focus on attendance 
 Here are some strategies to improve 
 punctuality: 
 - Establish bedtime routines like 
 packing school bags and getting to 
 bed earlier 
 - Set a time for turning off electronic 
 devices 
 - Come to Breakfast Club 

 Parking 

 We had the parking wardens visit our school on 
 Wednesday last week, most of our parents do the right 
 thing at school pick up and to those parents we say 
 THANK YOU! 

 However we do have a handful of parents who 
 continue to choose convenience over safety and 
 park  on yellow lines  ,  footpaths  and  across the 
 school access  and  neighbouring properties 
 driveways. 
 There is a carpark at the church on Knighton Road 
 which is a short walk from school which you can utilise 
 for school pick up, alternatively if you collected students 
 5-10 minutes after the bell there will be ample parking 
 available, the issue we have is too many parents 
 arriving before the bell which creates congestion 
 issues. 
 *All students must be collected by 3:20pm as there 
 is  no staff supervision after road patrol duty ends. 

 Wacky Wheels Wednesday 

 Who's ready for Wacky Wheels Wednesday?  On 
 Wednesday 6 March we are welcoming back a 
 Wacky Wheels Wednesday. Come to school dressed 
 as wacky as you would like. The student council is 
 also going to hold Wacky Wheels sessions during the 
 breaks. The first break will be for the years 1, 2, & 3 
 and the second break will be for years 4, 5, & 6. 
 Tamariki must remember their helmet. They can 
 bring scooters, skateboards, roller skates and roller 
 blades but  NO  bikes because the court is too small 
 for bikes. 

 The Student Council 

 Lost Property 
 Please come and look through the lost property 
 outside Mrs Cowie’s office regularly.  Named items 
 can be returned to children but unfortunately most of 
 the clothing that is lost by children is unnamed. 
 Please remember to name swimming togs and 
 towels too. 
 All lost property will be displayed on the court on 
 Wednesday 6th March - please come and have a 
 look. 
 All unnamed belongings that are not claimed are 
 donated to a second hand shop. 

 MyKindo - Pay It Forward 

 We would like to say a big THANK YOU to all those 
 who paid for stationery and hats for another child 
 through myKindo Pay-It-Forward. This support is 
 always greatly appreciated. 
 If you would like to use this facility to support a child 
 in need by gifting a stationery pack or hat go to - 
 https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html 



 Senio� Swimmin� Extravaganz�! 
 The  whistle  blew  and  the  year  five  girls  stepped 
 on to the blocks. 

 BEEP! 
 splash 

 The Thomson cup had started. 
 The crowd went wild!  Woo hoo! 

 All  the  girls  swam  as  fast  as  lightning  because 
 they were determined to finish first. 

 Next  up  was  the  Ostler  cup,  year  sixes  only!  50 
 metres  is  a  long  way  -  2  lengths  of  the  pool  and 
 the  two  boys  who  raced  to  the  end  did  an 
 outstanding job. 
 We all got tired just watching them! 

 Our  tamariki  had  an  opportunity  to  swim  on  their 
 front,  swim  on  their  back,  swim  like  a  frog,  swim 
 like  a  dolphin  or  to  build  their  confidence  in  the 
 shallow  pool  using  noodles  and  kickboards  or 
 get help from the kaiako in the pool. 

 At  the  end  there  was  a  relay  against  our  lovely 
 kaiako  and  the  tamariki.  Guess  who  won…the 
 kids! (because we're faster ) 

 It  was  really  exciting  and  so  much  fun  to  see 
 kids  build  their  confidence  in  the  water, 
 overcome their fears and give it a try. 

 Tino pai rawa atu tamariki maa! 

 B� Ev� Ratse� an� Mackenzi� Macke� 

 Swimming Sport Results 

 Thompson Cup  1st Eva Ratsey 
 2nd Chrizaan De Klerk 
 3rd Kaliya de Boer 

 Ostler Cup  1st Caleb Roche 
 2nd Herangi-Samuel Searancke 
 3rd Nick Crockett 

 Knighton Junior Football Club 2024 Season 

 Registration Day -  Sunday 10th March  ,  2:00 pm  at 
 Knighton Normal School. 
 The fee of $75.00 per player is to be paid to Stephen Hine 
 of Knighton Junior Football Club. 
 Email:  stephenhine@actrix.co.nz  Tel: 027 472 6141 

 *PLEASE NOTE - you  DO NOT  return your registration 
 form or fees to Knighton School 

 Updated Contact Details 

 It is important that we have up to date details in our 
 system for your tamariki/children. This is both to ensure 
 we have reliable contacts in case of an emergency, and 
 also for sending out important information from school. 
 We need to have: 

 ●  Current address 
 ●  Caregiver/s phone number/s 
 ●  Caregiver/s email/s 
 ●  Emergency contact phone number/s 

 If your child is being collected during the school day for 
 an appointment or family reasons they must be signed 
 out at the office before you collect them from the 
 classroom. The person collecting them must be named 
 in the system as having caregiver permission to collect. 

 You can check at the office to make sure we have your 
 up to date details, or email  knighton@kns.ac.nz 

 Note your calendar 

 26 March - Board of Trustees Hui - 6:00pm 

 27 March Union Meeting - SCHOOL CLOSES - 12.30PM 

 28 March - Cultural Festival & Parade -  9:15am 

 29 March, Good Friday - SCHOOL CLOSED 

 1 April, Easter Monday - SCHOOL CLOSED 

 2 April, Easter Tuesday - SCHOOL CLOSED 

 5 April -  Te Hihiri 25 Year Celebration 

 12 April - End of Term 1  - 3:00pm 

 29 April - Term 2 begins - 9:00am 

 Ngā mihi nui 
 Andrew Campbell 
 Principal 
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